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Request for Information under the Local Government and Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
Thank you for your email of 1 February 2023 requesting the following information, our 
responses are below your questions: 
 
1. Please include all internal correspondence including the domains in resolving this 

OIA Request. 
2. Can you please provide me with detailed data sheets and testing schedules for each 

type of Street Light. (There appear to be 3 different types in our area). 
 
These details need to include but not limited to the following: 
 
a) Potential frequencies emitted 
b) Potential levels of these emitted frequencies 

 
Attached is Kapiti Coast District Council (Council) Street light Standards which detail approved 
luminaire and poles. Please refer to the following page on our website which provide various 
links to information about streetlights Search - Kāpiti Coast District Council 
(kapiticoast.govt.nz)  
 
Each road has an acceptable level and is in accordance with national standard AS/NZS 1158 
Lighting for roads and public spaces. Vehicle and Pedestrian Categories vary depending on 
the location of the light. Therefore, without further detail, we cannot answer question a) and 
b). On that basis I must decline this part of your request as the documents alleged to contain 
the information requested do not exist, despite reasonable efforts to locate them, they cannot 
be found, section 17(e) of the LGOIMA refers. 
 
c) Are these frequencies emitted only when the lights are operational 
 
The streetlight network is timer-based set to turn on and off at set times. 
 
d) The method used to identify if/or when these levels may be exceeded 
 
The district was upgraded to LED within the last 5 years. All luminaires are in line with 
manufacture standards, Council and National standards.  

https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/search/?q=street+lighting
https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/search/?q=street+lighting


 

 

Council manages a Streetlight Contract for the maintenance and renewal of the Streetlight 
Network which includes inspection frequencies from suitably qualified personnel.   
 
e) Under who’s responsibility is the monitoring carried out 
 
Council is the responsible. 
 
f) Is there a method I can use to check the street lights myself 
 
You are free to conduct your own assessment without conducting any work on Road Reserve 
without permission. If you require access refer to Council website for further information for 
completing a Corridor Access Request. Alternatively, a service request via the Council call 
centre (04 296 4700 or 0800 486 486) is the recommended approach to seek assistance from 
a member of the Transport team.  
 
You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent 
by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 
 

mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.nz

































